Minutes
AELE Executive Committee Meeting
May 9, 2023
The Executive Committee Meeting of the Americans for Effective Law Enforcement, Inc. (hereinafter “ECM”) was held on Tuesday, May 9, 2023, beginning at 6:42 pm., PDT. 
The following Members were present and participated in the meeting: President Chet Epperson; Vice President/Secretary Al Youngs; Executive Director John Peters; Assistant/Associate Executive Director Jeb Brown; Staff Vice President & Business Manager Helen Finkel; and guests Curtis McCain and Jason Peters. 
The following topics were discussed:
· Workshop Attendance over the past 3 years (handout)
· Workshop attendance has decreased
· Speaker fees have remained the same
· Operating costs have increased
· Other fees have not changed

· Marketing (What?, Where?, Costs?)
· AELE pays $2,400 a year for the SPAN list (The National Directory of Law Enforcement Administrators)
· Helen Finkel was tasked to develop a follow-up letter from John Peters to those who attended the meeting and their bosses.
· Helen Finkel was also tasked to contact all the names on the current expert witness list to advise them that the current list will expire on August 1, 2023.  If expert witness members want to renew to be listed in the expert witness directory, they will be able to do that before the current expiration date at a cost of $195.00, which will include August-December 2023, and the membership year of 2024.

· Future Programs (Jail/East Coast 2023, Police Legal Advisor, Expert Witness/Website, Disability)
· Micro Lesson library (see Memberships discussion)
· Webinars (see Memberships discussion)
· Jail/East Coast Seminar in North Carolina November/December 2023
· Police Legal Advisor Workshop 2024 (When? Plans?)
· Expert Witness Symposium August 2023 (When will the website be accessible?)
· Disability Workshop June 2023

· Memberships
· Executive Committee discussion is being planned.

· Certified Litigation Specialist
· Revamping the program to include a competency test.
· John Peters has recommended that non-lawyers be called Certified Liability Specialists.  For lawyers the name Certified Litigation Specialist remains the same.

· Financials
·  There was a discussion about operating expenses in 2018 through 2022.
· There also was a discussion about the investments and financial 2017 through 2022.
· Further discussions will be held by the Executive Committee/Board regarding the financial positions

Adjournment. A motion was made and seconded to adjourn the meeting at approximately 7:42 p.m., PDT. 

  /s/ Chet Epperson
Chet Epperson, President


  /s/ Al Youngs
Al Youngs, Secretary 
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